IEEE HVCB Quality & Reliability Working Group
May 3, 2004, Galveston, TX

1. Meeting was attended by 15 members and 8 guests

2. A decision on the PAR for an “IEEE Guide for Circuit Breaker Instruction Manuals” was deferred due to:

· objections to wording in the purpose and reasons for the proposed guide, and

· a view presented to the Standards Board that the proposed guide is outside the scope of IEEE.

Acceptable wording has been formulated to satisfy the purpose and reasons section of the PAR.  In addition, the scope will be changed in the proposed PAR to clarify the guide is addressing technical information requirements only.  The issue of whether such a Guide to Instruction Manuals is within the IEEE Standards mandate can only be decided by the Standards Board.

The PAR will be resubmitted.

3. CIGRE Equipment Reliability survey has been finalized for issue in the first half of 2004.  The survey addresses performance of SF6 circuit breakers, disconnect switches, instrument transformers and GIS; all rated above 60 kV.  Members are encouraged to either volunteer or nominate candidates who would coordinate the survey within their organizations.  Many members have volunteered to act as survey coordinator.  Send contact information for North American utility contacts to W. Bergman at bergman@ieee.org
4. A discussion on how to ensure that circuit breakers are delivered with operating characteristics within manufacturer designated tolerances, has been referred to the WG now revising C37.12 “Standard for AC High-Voltage Circuit Breakers – Specification Guide”
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